
that due to student 

safety concerns and 

arrangements with 

buses, the Bus Bay 

area at the bottom of 

Clause Street is 

out of bounds for 

all parents and 

visitors. Please do 

not use this area to 

drop off students or 

turn your car around.  

 

I wish all parents, 

friends and students a 

relaxing and safe 

school vacation 

period. 

Trevor Anderson 

Principal 

 

This is our last 

newsletter for this 

term, and I would like 

to thank our parents 

and our P&C for 

the tremendous 

support you have 

shown the school 

over this term in the 

areas of sport, 

classroom assistance 

with students, assist-

ance on excursions 

and events and 

support for new 

school initiatives.   

 

A big thank you to 

our wonderful Phys 

Ed teacher, Miss 

Aleisha Cotton. 

Her organisation & 

management of the 

faction carnival 

equated to a        

sensational day! 

 

A reminder to 

parents that the first 

day of term is a Pupil 

Free Day, and as such 

students will not 

recommence until 

Tuesday the 13th 

October. Office staff 

will be available in the 

morning but Teachers 

and Teacher 

Assistants will be 

involved with 

Professional 

Development all day.  

 

There will be some 

minor disruption to 

the teaching and 

learning program after 

the first few weeks at 

school due to the In-

term Swimming 

Program. The 

swimming program 

will run at the Melville 

Aquatic Centre for 

two weeks, com-

mencing on Monday, 

26th October. 

 

A considerable 

amount of effort by 

the school, the parent 

committees  and 

council money was 

invested in redesigning 

Clause Street to cater 

for parents access and 

parking.  Could 

parents please note 

Principal 
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Our website: 

www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au 

SMS Attendance: 

0409 883 536 

Our email address: 

Caralee.cs@education.wa.edu.au 

Allergy friendly school: 

Please remember NO 

NUTS or nut products. 

 

Term 4 

 Tue, 13th Oct    

Students return 

 

 

Inside this issue: 

From the Principal 1 

  Reminders & Notices 2 

  School Events 2 

The Arts & Sport 3 

Community News 4 
www.animalrescue.com.au 

*** ALERT *** 

Please be aware that it 

is nesting season, and 

magpies in the area are 

swooping to protect 

their young (reported 

in particular near   

Winnacott Reserve).  

Wear hats when walk-

ing to                          

and from                

school to                  

avoid eye or               

facial injuries.  

Lost Property 

FINAL CALL:  Please   

collect any lost personal 

items from the office.    

Any items left behind will 

be donated during the 

school break. 
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Faction Carnival 2015 

P & C News 

R ECEI VE  N EW SLET T ER S  V I A  E MA I L  :  S UBS CR I BE  N OW  

The Geoff Bailey Tabloid 

Shield Winners 

 First RED 305 

 Second GOLD 300 

 Third BLUE 261 

Faction Carnival Winners 

 First GOLD 528 

 Second BLUE 508 

 Third RED 499 

caralee.p.and.c. 

http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au
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Art 

It has been a fast Term 3 with amazing art pieces being produced in the art room and in the extension class.       

We had an afternoon tea on Tuesday, 22nd September 2015 with the parents, with children from the art extension 
showcasing off their amazing work from Terms 2 and 3.  

We also displayed some upcoming talent from years 3 and 4 which were Greta (D3), Cosmo (D3), Sarisyn (C1), 

Charlie (C1), Kaylen (D4), Danielle (D3), Cooper E (D4), Cooper R (C1) and Nathaniel (D3). We are also planning an 
excursion for the selected art extension group in Term 4 .  

 

Miss Aleisha Cotton, Visual Arts Teacher 

V I SI T  OUR  W EBSI T E :  W W W . CA R A LEE CS . WA . ED U . AU  

 

Sport 

2015 Faction Sports Carnival 
On Thursday, 17th September, Caralee Community School 
and the Fremantle Language Development Centre hosted 

their 2015 Faction Sports Carnival.  

Thank you to all the teachers who assisted with the      
preparation towards the lead up of the sports carnival.      

It is extremely appreciated and the day ran very smoothly.  
 

Below are the results: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A big thank you also to the parents and students.  We had a massive turnout of support this year.  The behaviour 

from all of the students was exceptional and made the day a carnival to remember. 

 

Miss Aleisha Cotton, Sports Teacher 

 

  
CHAMPIONS RUNNER UPS 

Junior Boys Jack Perryman Luke Paul 

Junior Girls Alicia Scammell Rosie Phillips 

Intermediate Boys Max Perryman Lachlen Le Muth 

Intermediate Girls Bianca Lindley Kaylen Caruana 

Senior Boys Chadd Dunscombe & Kyle McDonald William Sumail & Joel Baskerville 

Senior Girls Redingi Ndamijingabire Alee Garrett 

News from the School Canteen  

Thank you for all your wonderful support this term, and we hope you 

enjoyed all the delicious treats that were available for Fruit & Veg Month. 

Our Summer Menu will soon be available on Caralee CS’s website.    

Please note the following amendments.  

Price change: Hashbrown $1.00, Paddle Pops $2.00.   

No longer available: Quelch, Milo, Muffin (Banana & Choc Chip) 

http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au


COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

CARALEE COMMUNITY SCHOOL 

WHERE: Caralee Community School tennis courts 

WHEN: Begins Monday 12th (Yr 4,5,6) and                                

Friday 16th (Yr 1,2,3) October, 7:45-8:45am  
COST: $70 per child for 7 weeks 

TO ENROL/MORE INFO: Please contact head coach, 

Tom Moore on 0434 266 018 or 

tmoore.tennisworld@hotmail.com.                     

All information also at www.tennisworld.com.au  

School Sport WA is selecting  Boys and Girls 12 yrs and Under cricket teams 

to participate in the School Sport Australia Cricket Championships in Bris-

bane in January 2016.   

Details of trial dates and venues are listed on the SSWA website and will be 

conducted during the next school holidays.  Players can also nominate at:  

 http://www.schoolsportwa.com.au/interstate/cricket-2/cricket-12s/  

 Players must be 12 years or under as of 31st December this year. 

Peter Smith 

 
Director of Sport 

Department of Education 

Ph: 9264 5770    Mob: 0409 114422  

mailto:tmoore.tennisworld@hotmail.com
http://www.tennisworld.com.au
http://www.schoolsportwa.com.au/interstate/cricket

